THE NEW BOARD OF DIRECTORS

On December 21, 1957, the Association held its Annual Meeting to elect nine Members of the Board to serve during the year 1958. The Nominating Committee submitted its report on 27 nominees from among whom, the members were to elect nine for the new Board.

The elections were held peacefully; there were no firebrand speeches; the members voted for those they desired to serve in the Board, and the Election Committee counted the votes honestly as required by the Constitution and By-Laws of the Association, and reported the results accordingly.

In January, the new Board held its first meeting, and in accordance with the provisions of the Corporation Law, elected from among themselves, the following Officers: for President: Dr. Manuel O. Hizon, Actuary of the Government Service Insurance System; for First Vice-President: Mr. Bernardino G. Bantegui, Director of the Office of Statistical Coordination and Standards, National Economic Council; for Second Vice-President: Dr. Leon Ma. Gonzales, Director of the Bureau of the Census and Statistics; for Secretary-Treasurer, Mr. Domingo C. Alonzo, Chief Statistician of the Office of Statistical Coordination and Standards of the National Economic Council.

FADING AWAY

This issue of the Philippine Statistician is the last published under the responsibility of the present Editorial Board. We take advantage of this opportunity to express our appreciation and thanks to the members of the Association and readers of the journal for their cooperation during the years past.

A new Editorial Board will be appointed to carry on the publication of forthcoming issues.